
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
This is a public notice that the City of Corona's Planning and Housing Commission will 
conduct a public hearing in the City Council Chambers at 400 S. Vicentia Ave., on Monday, 
October 11, 2021, at 6:00 p.m. or thereafter upon the following: 
 
V2021-0001: A variance application to eliminate the minimum five-foot street side yard 
setback (Corona Municipal Code Section 17.66.015) to accommodate a 380 square-foot 
patio cover at the Harrison Emergency Shelter property, located at 420 W. Harrison Street.  
 
California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) – Per Section 15305(a) of the State 
Guidelines for the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), a Notice of Exemption has 
been prepared for the project because the project qualifies as a Class 5 (Minor Alteration in 
Land Use Limitations) categorical exemption.  The project is a side yard setback variance 
for a proposed patio structure on a flat parcel, does not change the site’s land use or 
density, and does not result in the creation of a new parcel.  
 

(Applicant: Ralph Cervantes of Pettit Engineering)  
 
This is a public hearing and you are invited to attend and comment on the applications 
described above.  If you challenge any portion of this project in court, you may be limited to 
raising only those issues you or someone else raised at the public hearing described in this 
notice, or in written correspondence delivered at, or prior to, the public hearing.  If you have 
written comments that you wish to be included in the staff report, please deliver them to the 
Planning and Housing Commission Secretary, on or before the Wednesday prior to the 
meeting.  If you have questions about this notice or the application to be heard, please call 
Assistant Planner, Rafael Torres, in the Planning & Development Department at (951) 736-
2262. 
 
Planning and Housing Commission Secretary 
City of Corona, 400 S. Vicentia Avenue, Corona, CA  92882 
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